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The Council of Small Business Organisations of Australia Ltd (COSBOA)

view on Paid Maternity Leave

Current position -
COSBOA recognises the current unpaid arrangements for maternity leave with the employer offering the same position upon return to work. COSBOA would like to see this changed to offer a mutually agreed position not necessarily the same because many maternity leave applicants choose not to return to work which causes high cost to small business waiting for the applicants return.

Future view of paid maternity leave.

· The majority of our members are not in favour of paid maternity leave being paid out of small business funds.

· If the community demands paid maternity leave (12 – 14 weeks) to keep up with OECD then this is an impost on the national budget. It should be funded out of the social security budget and not by any business, in particular the small business sector.

· The issue of population increases in Australia and how to encourage women to have children is a decision the women and their family unit and bearing in mind the extent of economic factors governing their lifestyle. It is not the responsibility of the employer to see Australia’s population grow but society in total must be prepared to accept this responsibility if society decides.

· If society today wishes to support women who become pregnant in the workforce then society through government must offer a variety of support mechanisms which were not available to past generations. Incentives need to be established to encourage a parent to be a primary care giver. This could be by tax breaks, (income splitting) government paid allowances (eg paid maternity leave) out of social security which is not means tested.

· The danger of paid maternity leave being paid by business could result in discrimination of young women of child bearing age being employed in many small businesses throughout Australia.

· None of the OECD countries including NZ require employers to pay paid maternity leave. All of these countries except the US provide paid maternity from government to their social insurance schemes.

· Small business is the major employer of women, it can be the training ground for future women entrepreneurs. As women are going into business at three times the rate that men are we could inhibit the growth of the small business sector which is of vital importance to the Australian economy if job prospects were curtailed due to small businesses not being able to fund paid maternity leave out of their own funds.

· Children are the future of our ageing population. Without the growth in population that is needed over the next few generations, Australia will pay out more in social benefits to keep the aged quality of life than it is able to comfortably afford which will lead to higher taxes (GST, income tax).

· Maternity leave is aimed at the working woman but the single income family (2 parent) appears to be discriminated against in current tax laws as no allowances are made when a family makes a choice to stop work to raise the family. Sole parents are covered by current legislation. The two parent single income family should be allowed to income split or have other tax incentives which would encourage more families to raise their children on one income.
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